Dedicated to Supporting Bedwell Elementary School, Bernardsville Middle School, and Bernards High School

Message From The Board of Trustees

The Education Foundation enjoyed another banner year, achieving our best performance in funds raised and grants awarded during a very difficult economic climate. Good progress was realized against our annual goals:

- The 7th annual Chili Cook-Off was another overwhelming success attendance once again approached 700 and net proceeds have exceeded \$500,000 from the seven events.
- Our annual fundraising campaigns exceeded last year's level by 20%, incluing contributions from individual donors, district staff, and our Staff Tribute
- SHEF's website and Electronic Newsletter allow us to effectively communicate more information to you. Visit us at www.shefnj.org to learn more.
- As part of the district's strategic plan, we are still working to extend SHEF's umbrella to include a BHS Alumni Association, an Endowment Fund, and Performing Arts Center events. We welcome volunteers who are interested in helping to form these new initiatives.

As always, the most satisfying aspect of our work has been the Foundation's ability to fund district-wide programs – a record of almost \$119,000 this year. By directing \$28,568 to fund 23 classroom project grants, we have now disbursed \$261,000 to 187 projects during our thirteen years. The Foundation

devoted an additional \$90,000, almost the entirety of the Chili Cook-Off net revenue, to fund materials required to provide wireless connection throughout the school district.

SHEF continues its drive to provide enhanced technology for the benefit of district students and staff – in the last five years, we have directed more than \$400,000 to this objective.

We wish to thank the district staff for their commitment to education – your exciting innovative ideas give students difference-making experiences. And finally we wish to thank this year's 400 contributors – your generous support allows us to continue to make the district's educational offerings special. We hope that even more of our readers will become donors this year.





The SHSD BOE accepts a check from SHEF for \$90,000. Pictured from left are Pete Miller. SHSD Suberintendent: Donna Coons, BOE President, Keith Kebel, Executive Director Development; Ellen Clark, SHEF Secretary, Valerie Zanardi, SHEF Chairman, Laura Ruggeri, SHEF

SHEF Funds A Wireless District

On May 19, 2010, The Somerset Hills Education Foundation (SHEF) presented The Somerset Hills School District with a check for \$90,000 to fund the entire cost of materials required to provide wireless capability throughout the school district. SHEF is excited to make this grant because it will complement our previous technology gifts and will impact all students, staff, and parents.

Once installed in September, there will be wireless access from every part of every building. Students, teachers, and parents will be able to use their own laptop computers, connected through the district network, during and after the school day. Previously donated Computers on Wheels (COWs) laptop carts will be effective throughout all buildings, expanding their use.

The district is particularly excited about the impact the wireless initiative will have on virtual learning opportunities. Wireless will enable students to go beyond the classroom doors of the SHSD and participate in virtual courses and other learning experiences from various learning institutions...the possibilities are endless!

This grant continues SHEF's drive to provide enhanced technology for the benefit of district students and staff. When our \$90,000 technology grant is combined with earlier classroom grants, it brings SHEF's support of the district to \$119,000 for the year, the largest single funding year in SHEF's history. We are pleased that we have been able to deliver \$545,000 over the last 5 years and \$660,000 during our 13 years of existence.

look inside!

Chili Cook-Off 2010 Financial Contributors

Going Green in the Computer Lab

Financial Report Kindergarten Coffees **SHEF Grants** Support the Foundation

Winner of NJLA Award Annual Giving Envelope Is Attached

Financial Contributions

A sincere thank you to all who have generously donated to SHEF in the 2009-2010 school year:

> GOLD SOCIETY (\$2500+) George & Pam Ackert Penelope Ayers Viiav & Meera Singh

SILVER SOCIETY (\$1000+)
Mike Ajnsztajn & Gina Tedesco
Ed & Kim Banks
Jim & Mary Chimenti
Jason & Diana Cohen
Michael & Jen Rowe
Terry & Kathy Travis
David & Kathy Welch
John & Janet Wurch
Paul & Valerie Zanardi

BRONZE SOCIETY (\$500+) James & Kate Barone
Joseph & Jacqueline Carty
Ed & Debbie Coury Matthew Ettere Christina Fischer Michael & Corinne Fleres Michael & Coffine Fieres
Cindy Ganci
Jerry & Jennifer Gunning
Drs. Jeffrey Hammond & Jill Brooks
Carol & Peter Jegou
Henry & Carey Kane
Keith & Mary Kebel
Eric & Paula Kurschus Jason & Keri Kutakoff Michael & Cherie Leanza Patrick Lefler Clifford & Ariel MacTavish Michael & Debra Mandelbaum Brian & Stephanie McGrath Kelly Munz Dan & Janice O'Brien Ed & Jennifer O'Connor Alex & Tracey Osborne Paul Panzarella John & Lisa Raftery Gregory & Sharri Reinhard Stephen & Laura Riggio Mike & Kim Rosenthal Shane & Traci Sanders Paul & Mary Beth Savas Eric & Kim Steinfeldt Steven & Debbie Strambi Gary & Dee Tantleff Chris & Beth Trebus Janis & Paul Vallone Ed & Gina Ventresca Dino & Colleen Viggiano Donald & Arlene Ward
Gail Whiting & John Schuler
Robin & John Wilcox
David Williams & Ellen Quilty Ron & Sue Zibelli

> DONOR (\$250+) Charlie & Kathleen Apt John Bacci & Linda Kragie Robert & Rosalie Baker David & Tanya Berman "Edward C. Bove, Jr." Stan & Leanna Brown Jack & Michelle Burke Daniel & Karen Chuhinko Frank & Marcella Criscola Tom & Patrice Cummings Brian & Kathy Desjourdy **Chris & Kelly Dunnder** Alison Ernst Kevin & Cindy Feeley Chris Gallaway Ann Giebel Michael & Sue Giordano David & Ellen Greenebaum Katherine Hermes Bill & Sally Hespe Michael & Mindy Hoppe Paul & Val How Nancy Hunter Christian & Debbie Infusino Pat & Michelle Iossa Sarah Johannesen Bruce & Beth Kanengiser Jim & Karen Kearney Martin & Jean Kendall .loe & Beth Korn Mark & Paula Kotwick John & Ann Kovacs **Howard & Christine Lemberg** Joe & Jana Loque Karl & Kim Lyons Joseph & Kristin Mannello Tim & Kelley McDonald Edward & Megan McDowell

2009-2010 SHEF GRANTS

The Somerset Hills Education Foundation (SHEF) is pleased to support innovative programs in The Somerset Hills School District. Over the past fourteen years, dedicated trustees have donated time, energy, and enthusiasm to help SHEF disburse funds towards grants totaling \$261,000. This current school year, SHEF has disbursed over \$28,568 of the proceeds from fundraising efforts to the following grants:

Bedwell Elementary School

Friends of Ed; HELP (Environment and Character Building); Dive Into the Ocean; Yes to Yoga

Bernardsville Middle School

Theatre House Theatrical Supplies; Living Voices: The Holocaust; Keeping it Nutritious in the BMS Cafeteria; Shakespeare Live!; Let There Be Light!; Reading Brings Characters to Life; "Hear Us, Please!"

Bernards High School

Inspired Learning in STEM; The Women's Suffrage Movement in NJ; BHS Historical Enrichment and Rehabilitation Program; Project Flip for Video; BHS on Display; Eureka! Apply Your Imagination!; Math Contest at Bedwell; CanoScan 9950F; Intergenerational Golden Prom

District

Shared Partnership - Bernardsville Town History Project; Monster Projects; COW Cords; Teacher-of-the-Year Recognition



The BHS Math League works with Bedwell third graders to make math FUN!



Physical Education students at Bedwell say Yes to Yoga... all while holding a stork stance.

Character Ed has many friends at Bedwell and those shown here performed entertaining skits for other students.



Irene Purcell and Don Talesco are all smiles as King and Queen of the third annual Golden Prom.

Kindergarten Coffees

SHEF introduced a new social event this year with invitations to *Kindergarten Parents* by classroom to a *Coffee & Chat* in the school cafeteria. SHEF representatives were on hand to educate the parents on the district's Education Foundation and how its donations benefit the students at Bedwell. Principal Amy Phelan also presented and the parents were given an opportunity to meet and socialize over coffee and treats.

Dates for this coming year are: October 18th @ 9:30am
Mrs. DeStefano

October 25th @ 9:30am Mrs. Jastrabek Miss Jongema Mrs. Mustich

Mrs. Heppes



Opening Checking/MMKT Account Balance \$37,877 Revenue \$136,879 Chili Cook-Off Receipts \$116,657 Annual Giving Campaign \$12,054 Matching Gifts \$1,600 Staff Donations Campaign \$3,148 Staff Tribute Campaign \$3,145 Interest Disbursements \$148,978 Technology Initiatives (COWs, GetSMART!) \$90,000 \$28,568 Classroom Grants Chili Cook-Off Expenses \$23,852 Postage, Printing, Website \$2,947 Insurance \$2,453 Memberships, Registrations, Administrative \$1,157 Closing Balance \$25,778

Financial Report

Going Green in the Computer Lab

A new "Green" lab opened at Bernards High School during the week of April 12. With four processors used to run all twenty computers, the lab is very energy efficient.

The "Green" lab is set up using NComputing technology. Charles Young, the SHSD Information Technology Manager, explained that "today's PCs are so powerful that the vast majority of applications only use a small fraction of the computer's capacity. NComputing taps this unused capacity so that it can be simultaneously shared by multiple students. Each student's monitor, keyboard, and mouse connect to the shared PC through a small and very durable NComputing access device."

The new technology saves 74% on hardware, reducing the energy footprint by nearly 90% per user. The devices create barely any heat, which reduces the need for air-conditioning. Due to the efficiency of this lab, the energy savings in just

one year can pay for the NComputing virtual desktops.



Observing students in the Green Lab: Charles Young, Information Technology Manager, Valerie Zanardi, SHEF Chairman; Jacqueline Oswald, BHS Librarian; Pete Miller, SHSD Superintendent

The new lab will have a reducing impact on both the school's budget and the environment as well. This wonderful lab was possible thanks to donations by the Somerset Hills Education Foundation (SHEF).

Within five years of the opening of the lab, 330 gallons of gasoline will be saved, as well as one metric ton of coal. The metric tons of carbon dioxide emissions will be reduced to nine. Forty-five trees will be planted to offset the CO2 emissions. The lab will also save 0.5 metric tons of e-waste.

The librarian, Jacqueline Oswald, is very excited about the new lab as "it allows a lot more people to be in the library at once." It is open for all students or a teacher can sign up to bring in a class.

This article is excerpted from one written by Arielle Cotroneo '10 for The Crimson, the BHS newpaper.

Winner of NJ Library Association Award

Bernardsville Public Library won a Public Relations Award for its publication of "A Town History: The Story of Bernardsville" at the 2010 meeting of the New Jersey Library Association. The attractive booklet includes vintage photos with accompanying text aimed at children eight to ten years of age. Its printing was funded by a grant from the Somerset Hills Education Foundation (SHEF).

Youth Services Librarian Michaele Casey has seen many children attempt to research their town history. None of the library's information is geared to the eight to ten-year-old age group. She approached the volunteers in the Local History room. At the same time, a proposal was made to the fourth-grade teachers at Bedwell to see if they were interested in collaborating with their students. Eventually, a successful grant application was made to SHEF. The students answered the question of the "Top Ten Things Every Kid Should Know About Bernardsville." Photos were gathered, and text was written and checked. It was then formatted and edited by Readers' Services Coordinator Pat Kennedy-Grant and Program & Publicity Coordinator Madelyn English.

On April 27, both Ms. Kennedy-Grant and Ms. English were on hand at the NJLA meeting along with Debra Wilkins, the representative of the school district, as well as the Somerset Hills Education Foundation, to accept the award.

"'A Town History' is not only a resource for children in Bernardsville, but is also a nice memento of the place where they grew up," said Ms. Casey, "It was a collaborative effort that involved three generations of residents, and we are grateful to SHEF and everyone who contributed"



Pictured left to right:
Pat Kennedy-Grant,
Readers' Services Coordinator,
Debra Wilkins,
Director of Curriculum &
Instruction
and SHEF representative;
Madelyn English,
Adult Program & Publicity Coordinator

The books are now for sale at the library for \$3.50.



How Can You Support the Foundation?

- Our **Annual Giving** envelope is included.
- A **Tribute or Memorial gift** is a perfect way to honor a teacher, friend, or relative while supporting the mission of the Foundation. A gift acknowledgment will be sent to the party of your choice.
- If you donate **appreciated stock** to SHEF, you are eligible to receive a tax deduction for the full fair market value of the securities transferred and you do not have to pay capital gains taxes on the appreciation.
- Many businesses will **match a charitable gift** made by employees and retirees to an education foundation like SHEF. This is a wonderful way to double the value of your donation. If applicable, please enclose your company's matching gift form with your donation to SHEF.
- A donation may be directed to the Foundation via the annual United Way campaign at many employers. Simply fill in our name (Somerset Hills Education Foundation) and tax identification number (22-3446481) as a specific agency of choice.
- Volunteers are always being sought to help with our fundraising efforts. We especially need more people with skill or
 interest in: communications, computing technology, event planning, finance, fundraising, law, marketing, or sales. If you
 wish to volunteer or share some ideas, please contact any of the trustees listed in this newsletter.

Financial Contributions cont.

Joe & Lauren McHale
Chuck & Heather Meyers
Jon & Kristin Mikula
Pete Miller
Dr. Gaines & Brigitte Mimms
David & Melissa Moss
Tony & Lisa Novella
Cliff & Pam O'Neill
Andrew & Bobbie Peer
Robert Polster & Laura Ruggeri
Mark & Michele Pomeranz
R. Mirabella & J. Prendergast
Lee & Amy Pressler
Joseph & Lynne Rivas
Joe Rossi
Scott & Jen Russo
Kathleen Sanderson
Cardie & Eileen Saunders
Mark & Katherine Scheer
Lisa Hubbard Seela
Rob & Jane Simon
Ken & Vicky Sroka
Charles & Marie Steen
Chris & Denise Thomas
John & Janet Waite
Susan Milnes Wallace
Barbara Walls
Corey & Esther Wendling
Ian Witter
Michael & Nancy Witwer
William & Audrey Woodson
William & Debbie Youngblood

SUPPORTER (\$100+) James & Jennifer Adams Stuart & Ingrid Alboum Aaron & Jennifer Allen Archit & Monal Amin Todd & Dorota Anderson Richard & Wendy Aronwald Jack & Christine Ayan Chip & Tressa Bair Bob & Karen Ball Joe & Amy Baratta Steve & Suzanne Baum Rob & Deanna Beacham Jim & Mairen Beers Grosvenor & Betsey Blair Stephen & Donna Blejwas Sharon Bogdan Phillip Bolton Matt & Janet Booher Rick & Donna Brooten Stephen Brown & Colleen Keenan Peter & Caroline Browne David & Susan Budd Scott & Martha Burke Duane & Sherilyn Burnett Michael & Linda Burns Ron & Melinda Burrell Terry Byrne Ed & Loretta Caldwell Bill & Jane Campbell John P Canavan Bob & Jill Cannan Lou & Jen Casella Patrick & Jill Chisholm Keith & Heather Christian
Edward Cirignano & Susan Parkes
Michael & Hilary Clayton Marilyn Clendenny Matthew & Donna Coons Patrick & Beth Cozza Sue Crowley
Jim & Kerry Davis
Peter & Alessandra DeCandia
Tom & Debbie DeMarco Alan & Erin Deombeleg David & Marian DeSimone Richard & Denise Diamond Matt & Colleen DiGiambattista
Vincent & Wendy DiLeonardo
David Disabato Mark & Allison Donnelly Richard & Kathleen Doran James & Charlotte Drinkwater Jim & Kathleen Dugan Matt & Gia Dunn Michael & Rebecca Dunne Peter & Shari Engelmann Doug & Diane Ernst Richard & Eileen Ernst Warren Esanu Randel & Nicola Evleth Michael & Maryann Falduto LuAnn Falletta John & Mari Ann Fenimore Richard & Jill Fernicola Jim & Cathy Ferrara Tom & Susan Fickinger Tom & Dana Fischer Kieran & Donna Flynn Bill & Charlotte Foster Andy & Sandy Fuls Cynthia Fulton Kathleen Galante

Financial Contributions cont.

Bryan & Christi Garvin Andrew Gasworth Ted & Tara Gilvar Sylvia Brooke Hyde Goode Steve & Tracey Gribben Edward & Debra Gunther Brian & Janice Haggerty Tim & Tara Hanlon Thomas Hart Laura Hartnett Peter & Sanne Hassing Russell & Deborah Hawkins Jim & April Heddens Ronald & Patricia Hildebrandt John & Mason Hoeller Jedediah & Liz Hogan Jean Horton Greg & Robin Hoyt Tony & Becky Hull Karen Kraus Jackson Laraine Jaeger Drs. Neill & Julia Johnson Dennis & Carrol Kalsow Charles & Sally Kasulanis Ben & Tammy Kauffman Kyle & Michelle Kirst Neil & Mary Klein Chuck & Janet Kohler Chris & Ellen Koke Dr. Lynn Kratz Marc & Amy Lebovitz Jonathan & Stefanie Lesnik Jeff & Kristine Lewis Merritt & Margot Lewis Kevin & Cheryl Liccardi Judy Linton Adam & Patti Lippman Roger & Kay Lister Greg & Michele Lobo Norman & Jennifer Luik Norman & Jennifer Luik
Keith & Cynthia Lynch
John & Penny Maddaluna
Eugene & Carrie Malin
Rodney McCatharn & Liz Vinhas
John & Mary McCrossan
Bill & Karen McDermott
Kevin & Andrea McGee
Dennis McKeon
Terry & Leila McSweeney
Don & Janine Meyer Don & Janine Mever Pamela Meyers Chris Mikulicz Chris & Sheila Miller Terry & Christine Mills Christianne Modon Donna Moore Steve & Lori Morris David & Theo Mulgrum Christophe & Kathleen Naasz Steve Norman Doug & Denise Oliver Quentin Orza & Holly Reid Sal & Nancy Pallazzolo Art Palombo Joanne Panavi Tim Peters Patricia Petrone Bob & Cathy Polsen Joe & Michelle Ray Chris & Mary Ann Reed Dennis & Carolann Reznick Rosemarie Rizzuto Daniel & Kimberly Robinson Debbie Rokosky Larry & Debby Rosin Joe & Josephine Scheurer Kris Schmid & Heidi Wolters Kerry Scott Clyde & Joan Seigle David & Colleen Seneca Jay & Louise Shapiro Greg & Jennifer Shaw Jerry & Debbie Shaw Eric & Constance Silverman Jim & Kathy Sisto Greg Skinner Eric & Diana Sombers James & Lynda Stadtmueller Amy Stauffer & Chuck Hendershot John & Lauriann Swadba Deborah Takash Mark & Laura Tamke John & Tracy Terry Rich & Amy Traynor David & Kellie Uber Anthony & Kim Uva Maria Venezio Jeff & Dottie Vernimb Doug & Lauren Voight Brian & Jennifer Walsh Robert & Brittany Warnock Beverly Webb Matthew Wetzel Sean & Sandy Whelan Debra Wilkins Paul & Pat Wry Claudio & Christine Zamarra

2010 Chili Cook-Off

Many local businesses came forward as sponsors to make 2010 another successful year concerning the SHEF Chili Cook-Off. This year Ellen Clark and Laura Ruggeri chaired the event who, though they still have strong ties to the school district, actually have no children enrolled. The time and effort they gave to this major fundraiser was truly an act of love to ensure that students in our towns have a chance at the best educational opportunities possible.

This year the committee maintained the mission to attract sponsorships to underwrite the event. SHEF was encouraged by the response of 23 sponsors totaling \$25,639. The donor list included: Gold Level- Bernardsville Print Center, Goldman Sachs, Meera & Vijay Singh, Penelope Ayers; Silver Level- Anonymous Friend of SHEF, Peapack-Gladstone Bank, Steve Strambi & Dan Petrie of Wells Fargo Advisors; Bronze Level- Bollinger Insurance, Camp Bow Wow, Debra Ross of Weichert, Realtors, Diamond Dream Fine Jewelers, Gary's Wine & Marketplace, Gordie Jamieson of US Trust, Bank of America, HUB International Personal Insurance, Ken Rent, Olcott Square Interiors, Peg Carton & Jill Cannan of Keller Williams Towne Square Realty, Phillips & Fredricks Jewelers, Raritan Liquors, Rossi Management and Consulting, Somerset Hills Education Association (SHEA), Starbucks, and 560 Wine. This corporate sponsorship allowed all revenues to be funneled directly back to the three schools in the district in the form of grants and technology initiatives. SHEF is very appreciative to all the local businesses, volunteers, and attendees who made this event so successful.

Vijay Singh, creator of the incredible "Vealtown Jesse," designed and built a photo booth for this year's Chilli Cook-Off. Entertainment also included a Casino Room with Black Jack tables, a Cow Toss game, and a Horseshoe Toss run by URWA.

Twenty-four area chefs served up chili to the 700 partygoers, another sell-out year for SHEF. The winners for this 2010 Chili Cook-Off were:

Celebrity Chefs' Choice: 1st Place – The Somerset Hillbillies (Cliff MacTavish and Matt Donnelly); 2nd Place – Chaneveen "Neeti" Bindra. **Best Display:** 1st Place (tie) – Catering with Love from Kings, Gladstone Tavern; 2nd Place – Pat Wry and Bill Moytka. **Best Restaurant:** 1st Place – Soup Shoppe; 2nd Place – Gladstone Tavern. **People's Choice:** 1st Place – The Somerset Hillbillies (Cliff MacTavish and Matt Donnelly); 2nd Place – Soup Shoppe.

SHEF would again like to express its gratitude to our hosts, Susan and Bob Landmesser, who generously welcome SHEF to utilize The Carriage House on their estate.





Meera and Vijay Singh hang out with Vealtown Jesse, whom Vijay designed and built for Chili Cook-Off 2009. On the right, co-chair Laura Ruggeri enjoys a break with her husband, chef Bob Polster, as he takes a break from serving chili to the 700 attendees.

Save the Date for the 8th Annual chili cook-off Saturday, April 9, 2011

Please contact SHEF at 908.204.1930 ext 1344 if you are interested in volunteering with SHEF's major fundraising event.

Board of Trustees

Chairman Valerie Zanardi

Vice-Chairs Carey Kane Debra Wilkins

Secretary Ellen Clark

Treasurer Arlene Ward Trustees
Penelope Ayers
John Bacci
Marilyn Clendenny
Jeff Hammond
Val Howes
Laura Ruggeri
Meera Singh
Gina Tedesco

Beverly Webb

Superintendent Peter Miller

Board of Education Karen McMahon

Executive Director of Development Keith Kebel

Thank you to our departing Trustees: Kim Banks Keith Kebel Debbie Ross Jim Stadtmueller

The mission of the Somerset Hills Education Foundation is to promote and provide educational opportunities through innovative programs and projects.

Financial Contributions cont.

FRIEND Eduardo & Alicia Agnese Bryan & Toni Allocco Mike & Noelle Berg **Brent Blasiak** Jeannette Bracero Ken & Ginny Brach Darcey Brooten Jason & Joy Brown Coleen Butler Wendy Butterworth Angela Cerza John & Amy Chatwin Carlos & Dora Cincuir Joe Ciulla **Ellen Clark** Jessica Collins **Kay Lee Collins** Anne Connor Michael Corbett Jackie Cutaneo Emma Davis Janet DeMeo Gretchen Dempsey Jerry Dorr Lisa Drew Ellen Dunnder
Ed & Madelyn English
Jeffrey Falzarano
Andrew & Karen Flood Kimberly Flynn Barb Gilgallon Suezette Given Kristin Gondeck Mariusz & Elzbieta Grabowski Paula Gray Jeffrey & Patricia Haines Jim & Beth Hamerschlag David & Sandra Haut Mara Hellman Steve Hill John Hogge Lee & Lisa Honecker Gordie Jamieson Julia Kieran John Kim Brian King
Brian King
Mindy Kirschner
Jonathan & Mary Kleinstein
Lorraine Kopacz Karen Kovacs Angela and Mark Layne Patrice Leavenworth
Janet and Jeff Lefkowitz
Jonnathan & Lisseth Lema Judy Lewis Franklyn Locke Vivian Luciano Jeanne Maas Kristen MacGorman Frank & Chris Maffei Nilda Martinez & Hugo Britez Jeff Mase & Maureen O'Regan Richard McCurdy Karen McMahon Patricia McMillian Gerard & Eileen McShane Lin Miller Rajesh & Yogita Nakadi Aurora Nesbitt Mary Noonan **Bob & Lorianne Owen** Cathy Pane Austin & Lynne Paris Amy Paterno Mike & Catherine Perone Joseph & Joanne Pescatore
Amy Phelan
Emily Pike
Paul Pindris Susan Rider Franca Roibal Stuart & Alice Rose **Debra Ross** Suzanne Ryan Andrew & Molly Scott Edward & Faina Shapiro Mark & Betsy Shinkle Gloria Singleton Jason Snyder Anna Sosely Rodney & Stephanie Tallagnon Vincent Terraciano Eileen Tiffenbach Allison Totams Heidi Vigeant Janis Virtue Maxine Vu Lynn Weltler Mary Clare Windisch

MATCHING GIFT COMPANIES

Bank of America Bristol-Myers Squibb Chubb & Son FM Global

Goldman Sachs Merck

Prudential